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THE NEXT GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING OF THE AEA WILL BE:

Posted on the web site when scheduled
A letter from the President…

Looking Forward

As trail riding season is upon us, it is with great pleasure that I update you on the Schick trail project.  The last couple of months have been challenging to say the least on this project.  However, with the help of several AEA members, the Hunterdon County Freeholders and people at the County Parks Department, we are moving forward. 

To summarize the issue, using our grant money to hire an outside contractor was going to be a problem for the County.  When all parties sat down to discuss it, a solution soon surfaced that everyone agreed was best for the project.  County employees will be the contractor, doing the clearing work and building the parking lot on their own time, and the grant money will pay for their services.  

So when can I expect to ride this new trail, you ask?  Well, with any luck, by the end of the summer, but don’t hold me to that deadline as there are still things that need to fall in place.  For example, the County attorney needs to draft an agreement between the County and AEA.  We need to meet with the DEP for final approval, as a condition of the grant, and if you ever have dealt with the DEP you know the queue is long.

However, as an AEA member, please remember that we need to provide a 20% match of in-kind services in order to receive the grant money.  That means we need to “rally the troops” to come out and help clear debris during the construction of the new trail.  Stand by for the call to duty.

- Judy

****************************************

In Memoriam
Bill Daniels was a perfectly delightful fellow. He was a dear friend to many of us. At his recent funeral wake, his lovely wife, Kathy, said to me “I’ve just lost my best friend.” Kathy, we can only imagine the gravity of your loss! What a lovable guy! We stand ready to try to help you through this.

Bill was forever engaging; always a humorous slant on whatever was going on. One always knew that when Bill was in the room, a good laugh wasn’t far off. That alone made him such a fun guy to be with.

He had his serious side as well. Bill didn’t mince words. That same day Kathy Cyphers, told me of the first time she ever met him. Bill was caring for her horse, as he so often did for folks. Kathy had a spanking new Thoroughbred that was apparently too much horse. Upon meeting Kathy, the first thing Bill said to her was, “You’ll have to get rid of that horse. He’s gonna kill you.” Bill was able to cut right to the chase!

I had the pleasure of working with Bill in the announcer’s booth at Alexandria’s indoor for a couple of team penning seasons. His enthusiasm for that work was remarkable. He got to know people on a first name basis with incredible ease. I was always wowed by his presence at the microphone and his capacity to know 
all the riders. It will be hard to set foot in that booth again without Bill there.

In fact, as I sit here and write this my eyes are welled up with tears. Those tears are a testament to you, Bill Daniels. We love you. We miss you. And we thank you for the joy that you brought to our lives. You always jokingly called me “ the mayor”, I guess because I’ve lived here forever. So I guess for one last time Bill, this is the mayor signing off. It was an honor to know you.
-Pete Tucker

*********************************************
This seems like a good time to use my editorial privilege…
Bill was the one of the first people I met involved with AEA.   I did tell Pete that story the day we all said our final good-byes to our friend….we laughed about it and agreed “that was Bill”.   
I vividly remember the conversation with Bill and looking at him (after he told me my horse was evil) and thinking….who the heck is this guy?  Well, shortly thereafter I figured it out…. He was a really nice man who was genuinely concerned and absolutely right, I might add.
I came upon this quote while doing some reading and I think that just maybe, it is how Bill would feel.  
God forbid that I should go to any heaven where there are no horses. 
R. B. Cunningham-Graham, 1917 letter to Theodore Roosevelt
I believe that Bill is still taking care of horses -- horses that were taken from us prematurely just as he was.   So… to Bill, Sterling and Princess, you’ll forever be in our hearts….God Bless!
*****************************************

Dear AEA Members,

Your floral arrangement was just beautiful.  Bill’s family was just overwhelmed by all the members who came to pay their respects.

What a great group of people (friends).  Thanking you for your kind words, support and love.

On May 19th, Bill’s 70th birthday, he will be laid to rest at 1:00pm at Immaculate Conception Chapel in the Mauseluem, 316 Old Allerton Road, Annandale, NJ.

Fondly,

The Daniels Family

*****************************

Dates to Remember!

Foxwood Trail Clearing

Sunday May 16th 9am

Community Day

June 5, 2010

Hunter Trials

June 26, 2010
Art Exhibit and Wine Tasting

September 25. 2010

[image: image1.wmf]
**********************************

Community Day June 5, 2010

4pm to 9 pm

Here are three ways to participate in Alexandria Township’s Community Day.   Surely you can find one that interests you.  Remember, your participation counts toward your 5 hours and the return of your $50 work bond.  

Food Tent

We need members to bake pies or sell at the food tent.  If you haven’t already signed up for one or both, selling for two hours only, please contact Barb Nolan at ban414@embarqmail.com.

Parking

We also need volunteers to help park cars as a fund raiser for AEA.  If you enjoy talking to people and 
collecting money, for two hours, please contact Barb Nolan at ban414@embarqmail.com. 

Free Horsemanship Clinic

Come and enjoy watching and learning from a professional horseman.  He can help solve problems and improve your riding skills.  Free to AEA members to celebrate Community Day.  
Any horse, any problem, any discipline are welcome.  All participants must pre-register by calling Tom Clarkin at Rosemar Farm, 66 Rick Road, Milford, NJ 08848, 908-996-6605.
****************************************                                                                                                

AEA and Amwell Valley Hounds Pony Club

Team Up on June 26, 2010

 June 26, 2010, the AEA and the Amwell Valley Hounds Pony Club will jointly host what we hope will become an annual event - The Hunter Trials.  We will host this event at the Alexandria Park, and will be organizing it and building jumps for it in the coming months.  Please put the event on your calendar.  We hope to have a good showing from the AEA membership, as it will be an approachable event for both younger/older and less/more experienced riders.  If you are interested in volunteering, either before or at the event (or both!), please contact Katie Wigness, 479 4967 or ktwigness@gmail.com.   Thanks!
****************************************

AEA and Alexandria Historical Society

Wine Tasting/Art Show

 September 25, 2010

A great deal of progress has been made on this project due to the extraordinary efforts of Chiara Chandoha.  Chiara has inventoried over 120 pieces of art from various members and friends.  The next step will be for the curators of the show to review and choose pieces for the show, taking into consideration the constraints of the Prevost House where the show will be.  Stay tuned for more details and be sure to save the date on your calendar.
****************************************

DUMPSTER DAY

For obvious reasons this reporter keeps an ear peeled regularly for a story that somehow wraps itself around the subject of horses. This story does not. Pardon me, but I just found the local color to be irresistible! Somehow everything gets back to horses anyway!

Now then, most of us venture a trip to the township dumpsters on one Saturday morning or another. Thus engaged recently, I ventured down the lane, truck loaded with various and sundry junk that had been gathering about the farm for a while.

 At times, these dumpster trips become sort of a social pilgrimage; never quite knowing who you’ll see along the way. I suppose it’s a guy thing, too. You know. Men’s Morning Out....... at the dump. Is there no justice?

Seeking to relax and totally enjoy this rite of Spring, I struck a match to a fine cigar and, in so doing, took my eye off the lane for a second. A second was all it took. There I was, stuck in the ditch; mud furiously spattering the truck with each attempt to back up, then pull out. By the time I threw up the white flag and opted for a John Deere and a tow chain, my truck looked as though it had just done some serious four-wheeling!

The morning was off to a fine start. First, the utter humiliation of having to call our President 
(of AEA, that is. Also my wife.), and asking her to come steer while I pulled with the tractor. A few poignant comments were made. But, we got the truck out, junk and all, so off to the dumpster I was.

Just to the first stop sign on Airport Road, up pulled my old kindergarten buddy, Jack Hahola . Jack was on the same pilgrimage. His truck, a clunker throwback to the seventies, was so heaped with farm junk that he was lucky the stuff wasn’t falling back onto the road! 

Giddy with the humor of his situation, Jack jumped laughingly out  of his truck just to tell me that he couldn’t get the old theme song from ‘Sanford and Son’ out of his head.  Jack did admit, though, that the next time he did this, he was just going to park his truck by the dumpster and tell the boys to just throw the whole thing in, truck and all!

Not much further, now on Schoolhouse Road, the Aversa boys, Tom and Sal, braked to have a chat. Oh, the look on their faces! Almost as though they never had a muddy truck.  But immediate guffaws were shared by all. Not wanting to cause a traffic jam, on to the dumpster it was.

At the dumpster now, my neighbor, Dave Ennis, was pulling out just as I was pulling in.  Funny how the essence of a situation can be best captured in a few words.  Dave pulled alongside my truck, took a studying stare, and in a deadpan kind of way, said “Guess it sucks to be you this morning.”

- Pete Tucker 
    ****************************************

Tid-Bits by “Tuck”

Foxwood Trail Clean-up—Sunday, May 16th, 9 am—This won’t take long, especially with lots of 
help. Come one, come all and bring brush clippers, gloves etc. This is a great trail. Let’s maintain it! Contact Judy for more information @ tuckway-farm@earthlink.net.  .

**********************

No Summertime Gymkhanas scheduled..... for the simple reason that most folks are already busy to the max! Stay tuned for the winter schedule.
  ****************************************
Member Profiles 

 John and Maxine Alexis

John and Maxine are the owners of Bow Brickhill Stables, a 50 stall horse facility in Holland Township, just 1 ½ miles from the Alexandria Township Park.  They have been active members of the AEA since 2004, and Maxine has served in various positions on the AEA Board since 2006.  They have young children and are, like everyone else these days, juggling full plates. 

John is a New Jersey native and Maxine emigrated here from the UK when they got married in 1998.  They moved to Alexandria Township in 2003.   John worked in Frenchtown at the time and so knew the local area well, but it was the trail system that brought them specifically to Alexandria Township.  For them, the selling point on their new home was when the former owner told them that he could saddle up in his backyard and ride for hours.  Since moving to Alexandria, John and Maxine have thoroughly enjoyed the social nature of the Alexandria trails – frequently stopping by the homes of friends also located on the trail network for a chat.   

At the end of 2009, John and Maxine embarked on a new adventure when they bought the Alsmeer Farm and realized the life-long dream of owning a commercial horse barn.  The name of the barn has been changed to Bow Brickhill Stables, in reference to the village in Buckinghamshire, England, where John and Maxine would ride during trips back to her home.  John is now pulling from his experience as a small business owner (he previously owned an import business, Heart of Africa, and a store, Objects of Spirit, in Frenchtown) and is building the team to fulfill the barn’s full potential.  Maxine continues to commute to Jersey City where she works as an investment products attorney for Deutsche Bank.  

The barn is currently home to natural horsemanship trainer, Peter Boglioli and four star Australian eventer, Kadi Eykamp.  Maxine says the best part of this adventure has been getting to know Peter and Kadi.  “Peter is extremely subtle - watching him work with horses is a great reminder that we train them – good or bad - with every interaction.  He is consciously using training techniques every time he walks a horse to and from the pasture; even while he stops for a chat, he is always watching the horses and reacting to their behavior.  And Kadi is just an amazing rider!”  
Working with professionals like Peter and Kadi, and learning from their lifelong experiences in the horse industry, has been a thrill for John and Maxine and is making the process of building the business everything they hoped it would be

*************************

Rachel Kimsey’s New Adventure

18 year old Rachel Kimsey is one of our wonderful, active young members.  We have watched her grow from a horse-crazy girl into…..well, a horse-crazy young woman whose passion for horses has transformed the lives of her parents, Dick and Therese Kimsey.  Dick and Therese have taken parental devotion to new heights as they have strived to keep up with their daughter’s pursuits.  Dick had never ridden before Rachel got into horses, but now not only rides with his daughter out on trails throughout Alexandria Township but has also helped bring in the herd in Montana (and we’re not talking about some dude ranch for tourists!).  And while Therese still wouldn’t mount a horse if you paid her, she zips around the State (and beyond!) hauling a horse trailer like the best horse-woman, and co-chairs the AEA winter gymkhanas series.  So when Rachel leaves for college in August, her absence will be felt all the more acutely.  Rachel has been accepted into the Equine Studies program at Feather River College in Quincey, California, which runs a unique program specializing in rodeo.  Those of you who have had the pleasure of watching Rachel wow everyone with her barrel racing will appreciate what an asset she will be to the Feather River College Rodeo Team.   Congratulations, Rachel, and best wishes on your amazing journey.  

  Classifieds

For Rent - 25 Hartpence Road, Milford, New Jersey 08848. Four bedroom house on 6.5 acres, centrally located on the Alexandria Township trail network. The property is well-kept and includes a two-stall barn and two large turn-outs. The Alexandria Township indoor arena is within riding distance (5 minute drive by trailer). Please contact John at (732) 616-1856 for further details.
*******
For more information on this beautiful historical home right on the trails of Alexandria, please go to our website at www.aeanj.com and click on classifieds
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Until Next time………

There is something about the outside of a horse that is good for the inside of a man.  
 -  Sir Winston Churchill

Have a safe and enjoyable summer everyone!
-  Kathy
[image: image3.jpg]